
    

         
   

            
             

                  

                
               

              
            

        

               
             

            
        

               
             

               
               

               
  

                
               

             
                  

               

              
        

               
             

              
                

          
    

            
            

From: OPP News Portal 
Subject: OPP BUILDS FIRST MEMORIAL IN CANADA DEDICATED TO OFFICERS WHO HAVE DIED BY SUICIDE 
Date: October 15, 2021 10:16:16 AM 
Attachments: 20211015_120508_5312.pdf 

FROM: Healthy Workplace Team                                              DATE: October 15, 2021 

OPP BUILDS FIRST MEMORIAL IN CANADA DEDICATED TO OFFICERS WHO 
HAVE DIED BY SUICIDE 

(ORILLIA, ON) - The Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) has completed construction of its 
new suicide memorial, located outside at the OPP General Headquarters (GHQ) in Orillia. The 
memorial is open to the public and can be accessed from the main parking lot at the front of 
GHQ. 

With this memorial, the OPP is honouring the lives of its officers who have died by suicide. 
The memorial recognizes that, while these officers did not die in the line of duty, the 
difficulties they experienced leading to their deaths are often related to their duty as law 
enforcement members. This is recognized by the term "because of duty death," originally 
coined by Canada Beyond the Blue president, Dilnaz Garda. 

With the memorial located outside, anyone can visit and do so quietly and with privacy. The 
memorial's location also stands as a reminder to all, of the organization's commitment to 
breaking down the barriers that prevent those struggling with their mental health from 
accessing the care and services they need to recover. 

In addition to the outdoor memorial, the OPP will recognize its members who have died by 
suicide with a wall of engraved plaques displayed indoors at GHQ. Family, friends and 
colleagues can submit names to be added to the memorial wall. Upon receipt of a submission 
from someone other than a direct family member, best efforts will be made to follow-up with 
families through the submitter to ensure that the name being added will not cause hardship to 
any surviving family. 

Historically, the OPP has not tracked suicide deaths and there is a limited record of how many 
OPP members have been lost to suicide since 1909. As well, some families, for their own 
reasons, may not want their family member's name included on the memorial wall. This 
memorial will not be a complete list of all OPP members who have died by suicide and a name 
not appearing on the memorial does not minimize the loss of a member in any way. 

These memorials are about OPP members who have lost their lives to suicide, and the 
acknowledgement of, and healing for, their families and friends. 

"After speaking with families of officers who had died by suicide, it was evident that we 
needed a way to recognize and remember the significant contribution these officers made to 
our communities and our province. This memorial is a testament to our members' dedication to 
duty each and every day. It's a testament to those who tragically died by suicide, but served 
our organization, our communities and our province with pride, professionalism and 
honour." - OPP Commissioner Thomas Carrique

 "Police personnel are among the professionals most likely to be exposed to occupational 
stress situations, all while protecting our communities. They often put themselves in harm's 
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1.  Individual being submitted was an OPP member who died by suicide.
2.  Additional articulation for inclusion may be required in unique circumstances.


An option for the submission:  
Please include if you would like this member to have a tribute stone at the Wounded Warriors 
Park of Reflection in Whitby, Ontario.


Exclusion:    
If a name does not appear on the memorial, it is not because the OPP does not recognize or 
value that members’ contribution to the Province of Ontario.  The names that appear on the 
memorial are by request only.  This memorial is not a complete list of all OPP members who 
have died by suicide and a name not appearing on the memorial does not minimize the loss 
of a member in any way.


Memorial for Members 
Lost to Suicide
ONTARIO PROVINCIAL POLICE


The Ontario Provincial Police Suicide Memorial has been established to recognize and  
remember our members who have died by suicide.  It stands as an important symbol to all 
members to commit to the health and well-being of themselves and one another and to  support 
surviving families.     


Ontario Provincial Police Suicide Memorial:   
Means the memorial on which the names of members of the OPP who have died by 
suicide are inscribed.


OPP Member:
Means any police officer, special constable, civilian member or auxiliary member of the 
Ontario Provincial Police, active or retired. 


Submission Process:   
A member’s name shall be added to the memorial upon submission being received on behalf of 
the member, a review of the submission and approval by the Commissioner.  


Procedure:
Where an OPP member has died by suicide, any person may submit to have the name of the  
deceased inscribed on the OPP Suicide Memorial. The submission shall contain as much of the 
requested information as possible, as well as complete contact information for follow-up if 
required. The submission will be reviewed and, based on the established criteria and any other 
pertinent considerations, a determination as to whether or not the deceased member’s name 
will be inscribed on the Memorial will be made and approved by the Commissioner. 


Guidelines for submission will be:
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Memorial for Members 
Lost to Suicide
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Deceased Member’s Full Name:


Deceased Member’s Badge or ID Number: 


Deceased Member’s Rank/Title:


Deceased Member’s Date of Hire: 


Deceased Member’s Date of Birth: 


Deceased Member’s Date of Death:


Deceased Member’s Work Location at Date 
of Death or Retirement /Departure from OPP:


Exact Name to be Recorded on the Memorial: 


ONTARIO PROVINCIAL POLICE


TIP: When completing this form, save it to your computer and use the saved copy to complete & send.


*Please see the above protocol or call 844-677-9409 for assistance in completing this form.* 


Completed submission forms can be submitted by email using the link at the top of Page 1.


DECEASED MEMBER INFORMATION


APPLICANT INFORMATION


Name of Applicant:


Applicant Relation to Member:


Applicant Mailing Address:


Applicant Phone Numbers:


Applicant E-mail:


C:W:H:
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Would you like a tribute stone at the Wounded Warriors Park of Reflection in the deceased’s name?   
The OPP will cover the 500.00 cost of the stone if you choose “Yes”.   
Learn more about the Wounded Warriors Park of Relection and tribute stones HERE


If yes, please indicate the exact inscription below.


NOTE: All text will be centered on the stone. Each line is limited to 20 characters.
WOUNDED WARRIORS TRIBUTE STONE ENGRAVING


Crest (OPP Flash/OPP Hatbadge/other):


Line 1:


Line 2:


Line 3:


Line 4:


Special Request:


Memorial for Members 
Lost to Suicide
ONTARIO PROVINCIAL POLICE


Yes No


OPP Flash


OPP Hatbadge


Canada Beyond the Blue also has a Heroes in Life memorial being constructed at Queen’s Park.  
There is no cost for this memorial and you can have your loved one’s name added by using the 
Honour Roll tab available at: https://www.heroesinlife.com/



https://woundedwarriors.ca/get-involved/park-of-reflection/

https://www.heroesinlife.com



		DM Name Exact: 

		DM Work Location: 

		DM Full Name: 

		DM Badge or ID: 

		DM Rank: 

		DM Hire Date: 

		DM Date of Birth: 

		DM Date of Death: 

		Stone Line 2: 

		Stone Line 3: 

		Stone Line 1: 

		WW Yes: Off

		Stone Crest: 

		WW No: Off

		Stone Line 4: 

		WW Stone Request: 

		Submit Button: 

		App Name: 

		App Relation: 

		App Address: 

		App Home: 

		App Work: 

		App Cell: 

		App Email: 







               
               

             
              

              
     

               
                

            
                

                 
           

              
          

              
            

     

              
     

                                       

 

  

   

               
         

          
             

             

way and experience incidents that most of us will never have to face. This memorial honours 
the members whose lives have been tragically lost and serves as a reminder of the importance 
of maintaining our mental health the same way we maintain our physical health. Our 
government has made mental health a priority, and we will continue providing our heroes in 
blue with the mental health and well-being supports they need to recover from trauma and 
distress." - Solicitor General Sylvia Jones

 "Over the past few years, I've had the honour of meeting many dedicated women and men 
that put on a uniform to serve and protect the people of Ontario. We know that work-related 
complex trauma and PTSD affect our first responders every day, and we're constantly 
reminded of the difficulty of wearing a uniform when going to work. This new memorial - the 
first of its kind in Canada - will be a much-needed and safe place for colleagues, friends and 
family to remember their loved ones. Our government stands shoulder-to-shoulder with our 
dedicated policing heroes, and we will always ensure that we prioritize their health and well-
being." - Associate Minister of Mental Health and Addictions Michael Tibollo

 To submit a name for the suicide memorial wall, please download and complete the attached 
submission form. For more information about the OPP Suicide Memorial or the submission 
process, please call 1-844-677-9409 or email OPPHealth@opp.ca.

 To read the OPP article and view the video commemoration of the planning and construction 
of the new outdoor memorial, visit opp.ca/news. 
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Media Contact:       Bill Dickson

                                   Provincial Media Relations Coordinator 

Phone: 613-285-2752 

A new media release has been made by the OPP for Brant County, Grey Bruce (Wiarton), 
Chatham-Kent, Elgin County, Essex County, Grey County (Chatsworth), Haldimand County, 
Huron County, Lambton County, Middlesex County, Norfolk County, Oxford County, Perth 
County, South Bruce, Wellington County. The release content is below. If you wish to 
unsubscribe from these alerts, log into the OPP News Release Portal and select "Manage 
Account". 
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